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A Tradition of Excellence 

Dear Parents and Carers, 
 

GPS students have been participating and representing GPS in a plethora of events and activities over the past 
fortnight! 
 

Book Character Parade/Grandparents Day 
The sun was shining and the smiles were endless yesterday with our combined Book Character Parade and 
Grandparents Day. Students and staff came dressed as their favourite book characters, bringing books to life 
and it was wonderful to see the creativity and effort put into each costume. To top off the day we had our 
grandparents and loved ones on site enjoying the festivities! Personally, I think the ‘Tooty Cha Cha’ dance was 
the highlight of the day. What a performance! Thank you to everyone who made this day possible. A special 
shout out to Mrs Gallagher and Miss Karen for the behind the scenes organisation. 
 

Science Week 
Last week GPS celebrated Science Week. We are extremely fortunate to have our very own resident scientist, 
Mr Craythorn! Although this year’s theme was ‘Innovation: Powering Future Industries’, we decided to run with 
the theme of Sharks! Students had the opportunity to feel and touch real sharks’ teeth and jaws and gain a 
better understanding of how artificial intelligence is helping in the preservation of sharks and their 
environment. 
 

National Day of Action Against Bullying 
Last Friday, students were asked to wear something orange to standup against bullying. Students participated 
in a range of lessons and thought-provoking activities throughout the day. It was also a great opportunity to 
highlight the amazing programs and supports our school facilitates for our students daily. Together we 
reaffirmed the school’s stance against bullying and emphasised the importance of following our STAR values; 
Set a Good Example, Tolerate Differences, Always do Your Best and Respect Everyone. 
 

Vietnam Veterans March 
Our school leaders and SRC representatives came together last Friday afternoon to show our support and 
gratitude for the sacrifices made by Vietnam Veterans. This year marked the 50th anniversary of the end of 
Australia’s involvement in the war. Our students participated in a march alongside the veterans, expressing 
their appreciation and sacrifice for our country. 
 

P&C 
Our fabulous P&C are in the process of a recruitment drive and looking for anyone who is willing and able to 
lend a hand in any capacity. Whether it be flipping a snag on the BBQ, helping serve slushies or being a part of 
the P&C team. P&C meetings are held every second Tuesday of the month. If you are able to help please 
contact the school and we can pass on your interest to the P&C. I would like to personally thank the P&C for all 
their hard work and commitment to our school. 
 

Exciting News! 
Just recently Lennox Monaghan, our school captain, has been selected to be a 'Specialist Performer' at the 
NSW Schools Spectacular in 2023 (a televised event) where he will play his didgeridoo and dance. 
He has also been successful in a recent audition for a feature motion picture ‘Wind Catcher’ that will be 
available on the streaming service, STAN. Lennox has gained the lead actor role of Percy which will be filmed 
over the next three months! This achievement is exceptional especially for a student in country NSW. Lennox 
aspires to be an actor and is motivated to succeed and share his Culture with the world. A huge 
congratulations to Lennox. We are so incredibly proud of you! 
 

Have a great weekend! 

Nick Campbell, Relieving Principal 

Relieving Principal’s Report 

https://grafton-p.schools.nsw.gov.au/


Science Week! 

Lets Hear It For The Kids! 

Name: Victoria 
Class: 1/2EG 
 
Favourite part of school: 
Playing in the playground 
 
Favourite thing to do on 
the weekend: Going to 
the shops to buy make up 
 
If you could be anything 
in the world what would 
you be?: A doctor to take 
care of all the old people 

Name: Ivy 
Class: KB 
 
Favourite part of school: 
Playing at lunch time 
 
Favourite thing to do on 
the weekend: Going to the 
shops 
 
If you could be anything 
in the world what would 
you be?: A swimmer 
 

Name: Penny 
Class: KP 
 
Favourite part of school: 
Playing outside 
 
Favourite thing to do on 
the weekend: Going with 
my Nan to the park 
 
If you could be anything in 
the world what would you 
be?: Supergirl 

Name: Sebastian 
Class: 2PW 
 
Favourite part of school: 
Soccer 
 
Favourite thing to do on 
the weekend: Playing 
football 
 
If you could be anything in 
the world what would you 
be?: Police Officer 

Last week our students enjoyed National Science Week with a special presentation from Mr Craythorn all 
about sharks! 

Upcoming Dates..  

Aug 28 - ICAS Mathematics 
  
Aug 29  - P&C Fathers Day Stall Infants 
 
Aug 30 - P&C Fathers Day Stall Primary 
 
Sept 1 - North Coast Athletics 
 
Sept 6 - Badge Ceremony 
 
Sept 7 - Year 3 Butterfly House Excursion 

Sept 11 - PSSA Boys Cricket Round 5 
  - Kinder Kritters Parent Information Evening 
 
Sept 13  - Vintage Car Rally visiting Primary 
 
Sept 18  - Sept 21  - Performing Arts Camp 
 
Sept 20 - Inclusive Sports Carnival - Primary SU to Yamba PS 
 
Sept 21 - Green Level Rewards K-6 
 
* All dates subject to change * 

Long Way Home Writing Competition 

Congratulations to GPS students Zoe B, Sophia, Aidan, Hanna, Novi, Theo and Zoe W, who will be published in 
this years edition following the Long Way Home Writing Competition.  
We would like to congratulate all those students who submitted an entry - the quality of work was 
outstanding! 



Grandparents Day 

Book Character Parade 

Yesterday we welcomed some special 
visitors into GPS for Grandparents Day! 

Students were very excited to share their 
work and do activities with their visitors. 

Book Character Parade was a huge hit! All costumes were fantastic and everyone had a great day. 

Many more photos were taken on the day so head on 
over to our Facebook page to view more of the fun! 



Todd Woodbridge Cup 

 

Last week our GPS Tennis Team came second in the local  
Todd Woodbridge Cup. 

Congratulations team and thank you Mrs Kelemec!  

GPS Notices 

School Crossings 

Reminder to all students 
When crossing the road at the school crossings, please make sure to always hop off bikes and 

scooters and walk them across the crossing. 
Always follow instructions from the school crossing supervisors. 

 



Community Notices 

P&C Fathers Day Stall 

Volunteers needed for the P&C Fathers Day Stall. 
Infants Campus 29th August & Primary Campus 30th August.  
Please let the school office know if you are able to lend a hand! 


